
NEW BOOK ON IRISH VETERINARY SURGEONS 

*** To be published in 2023 *** 

Five Irishmen, Five Brothers, Five Veterinary Surgeons is the story of the five Going brothers (James, 

William, John, Samuel, and Frederick), all born in County Tipperary, Ireland, in the mid-1800s, the sons 

of a medical doctor. The author, Dr. John Going, is a retired chemist and the great grandson of William. 

The book follows the historic and intriguing careers of each of these veterinary surgeons from earning 

their veterinary degrees through their professional activities in Ireland, England, India, and the United 

States. Only one of the four, James, established a practice, first in upstate New York and then New York 

City; he also developed and marketed a wide line of veterinary medicines. Frederick went to India with 

the Royal Horse Artillery, while the other three brothers joined the US Cavalry as civilian employees. 

Between 1875 and 1900, they were associated with the 1st, 3rd, 7th, and 8th regiments, engaged in 

conflicts with American Indians. All actively supported efforts to elevate the position of veterinarians in 

the Army to that of commissioned officer. Among the many notable accomplishments of these three 

veterinary brothers in the US Army, Samuel was responsible for eradicating a serious outbreak of 

glanders, a highly infectious and life-threatening disease of horses. 

The 7ʺ × 10ʺ book, approximately 160 pages, is well documented with a large number of references and 

illustrations. Publication is anticipated in early fall 2023. Administrative and editorial support is being 

provided by the American Veterinary Medical History Society (AVMHS), a 501(c)3 non-profit 

educational organization.  

 

Contributions of any amount are requested and welcome to help cover production costs. 

All donors will be acknowledged in the book. Those who contribute $250 or more will receive a 

complimentary copy, signed by the author.  

To make a donation or for more information, please visit the AVMHS website (www.avmhs.org) or 

contact AVMHS at 23 Wedgewood Drive, Ithaca, New York, 14850-1064 (avmhs.info@gmail.com) 

 To pre-order 1 or more copies, please visit the AVMHS website.  
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